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 Advisory Neighborhood Commission 1C 

Adams Morgan 

Minutes of July 8, 2015 

 

 

I. Call to Order and Introduction of Commissioners 

A regularly scheduled meeting of Advisory Neighborhood Commission 1C was held on July 8, 2015 at 

Maryôs Center. Chair Simpson called the meeting to order at 6:03 pm.  Approximately 60 members of the 

public attended. In attendance were Commissioners Julie Seiwell (1C01), Hector Huezo (1C02), Ted 

Guthrie (1C03), Gabriela Mossi (1C04), Alan Gambrell (1C05), Billy Simpson (1C06), Wilson Reynolds 

(1C07), and JonMarc Buffa (1C08).  

  

II. Officersô Reports 

     a. Chairôs Report  

i. Schedule meeting for August 5th and allocate $125  

Chair Simpson made a procedural motion to add to the agenda consideration of adding an 

August meeting of the Commission without the usual two week notice on the basis that doing so 

would not be adverse to the community. Commissioner Guthrie seconded the procedural motion 

that passed by a vote of 5 to 0 (Commissioners Seiwell, Mossi, and Reynolds had not yet 

arrived).  

 

Chair Simpson then made a motion to hold a regular meeting of the Commission on August 5 and 

to allocate $125 to hold the August meeting at Maryôs Center. Commissioner Buffa seconded the 

motion saying that it made sense to act on some pending matters before September. The motion 

passed by a vote of 5 to 0.  

 

ii. Remarks from Councilmember Nadeau 

Chair Simpson introduced Councilmember Nadeau who thanked the Commissioners for their 

involvement in various projects thus making her job easier. She added that she wants to be 

careful not to interfere in matters that are being handled by the Commission, citing the Meridian 

Redevelopment project as an example. The Councilmember provided an update on Council 

business including the recently passed budget that allocates additional funds for affordable 

housing, programs to address homelessness, additional inspectors at DCRA, additional attorneys 

to advocate for tenants, and funds for services at Marie Reed.  She described legislation she 

introduced to increase fines for egregious construction violations and proposed legislation to 

address absenteeism among ANC commissioners. She said she supports changing R-4 zoning to 

better protect single family homes and prevent pop-ups, and is working to create transparency 

regarding the overlapping roles of the Attorney General and DCRA. The Councilmember also 

said she is working behind the scenes on public safety issues. She said constituents could call 

Claudia Barahona on her staff, who was in the back, for answers and updates on issues, and said 

copies of her newsletter were in the back.  

 

Chair Simpson invited members of the public to ask questions. One person said he appreciated 

the Councilwomanôs not wanting to interfere in ANC business, but said that the Council also has 

an interest in the Meridian Redevelopment project as it relates to historic preservation and the 

Council has a responsibility to make sure the Historic Preservation Review Board is following the 



applicable law. Councilmember Nadeau said the HPRB is an independent body and the Councilôs 

role is to make sure it is a highly functioning board that follows the rules in matters before it. She 

said sometimes the HPRB has valid reasons for disagreeing with public opinion, but if the 

process has gone awry in some way, the Council will examine that.  

 

Chair Simpson said he appreciated the Councilmemberôs not wanting to interfere in ANC matters, 

and noted that this is particularly important where the ANC is still deliberating on a matter, or 

where the Councilmemberôs position on a matter might be inconsistent with a position that the 

ANC has taken on a matter.  However, Chair Simpson noted that the ANC would probably not 

mind if the Councilmember acted in support of positions that clearly have broad support from the 

Commission.  

 

Benedicte Aubrun asked Councilmember Nadeau for more information about the Office of the 

Tenant Advocate. The Councilmember said that funds have been allocated for 3 new attorneys at 

OTA and she is working on legislation to give that office more authority, including lien authority.  

She said that the legislation will get a public hearing and there will be opportunity to comment.  

 

The Councilmember also mentioned ethics legislation for transparency for ANC Commissions, 

and confirmed that while ANCôs are permitted to receive gifts in some circumstances (subject to 

reporting requirements) individual Commissioners are not permitted to receive gifts.   

 

Commissioner Buffa asked the Councilmember about the 16
th
 street transit corridor study. The 

Councilmember said one example of change resulting from the study is that more express buses 

are being added and buses that start closer in on 16
th
 Street.  Commissioner Buffa expressed 

concern that adding a bus lane could just move vehicles from 16
th
 Street onto smaller streets that 

canôt handle the increased traffic.  Councilmember Nadeau said she thinks the traffic study is 

intended to address that issue, but she will take note of it. Kristen Barden said she has been 

attending the 16
th
 Street advisory committee meetings with Commissioner Gambrell and added 

that another suggested improvement is timing of traffic signals during rush hour to improve the 

flow of all traffic.   

 

  b. Secretaryôs Report 

i. Minutes for June 3, 2015 meeting 

Secretary Seiwell moved to approve the draft minutes for the June 3, 2015 monthly ANC 1C 

meeting.  Chair Simpson seconded the motion.  A member of the public asked about reference in 

the minutes to plans for a roof deck being dropped from the proposed development of 2312 

Ashmead Place.  Commissioner Huezo confirmed that this was correct. The vote on adopting the 

minutes was 5-0-1 (Commissioner Seiwell had arrived; Commissioner Buffa abstained from 

voting because he was not at the June meeting.) 

 

     c. Treasurerôs Report  

Treasurer Gambrell had no financial updates.   

 

III. Commissioner Announcements/Comments 

     a. Upcoming Meeting Agendas for July 

Commissioner Guthrie noted that the July ANC committee meetings will be held at the Marie 

Reed recreation center while Kalorama Park is undergoing renovations. Commissioner Buffa 

added that the dates for committee meetings in July would all be pushed back a week later than 

they usually take place.  

 



     b. Other Announcements / Comments 

¶ Commissioner Buffa announced that he would be recusing himself over any issues related to 

the PEPCO Exelon merger because he works for a federal agency that oversees this matter.  

¶ Commissioner Guthrie announced that DC Water will be doing extensive work around 

Biltmore Street and Cliffbourne Place to replace water mains. He said he has fliers about the 

work for those interested and added that 48 hours notice will be given if water needs to be 

turned off, and 72 hours notice if parked cars need to be cleared.  

¶ Commissioner Guthrie congratulated Chair Simpson on the birth of his baby in June. 

¶ Commissioner Gambrell thanked Claudia Barahona, of Councilmember Nadeauôs office, for 

helping people whose cars were towed during a shutdown of Lanier Place.  

¶ Commissioner Mossi announced that Adams Morgan Day would be organized differently this 

year.  She said the previous organizers would not be involved, but that Adams Morgan 

businesses plan to hold a smaller event in September. Chairs Simpson noted that it is still 

expected that the event will take place on the traditional second Sunday of September.  

Commissioner Buffa added that ANC 1C wants to help and if there is anything the 

Commissioners can do to help make the event take place, they will make it a priority. 

Commissioner Reynolds said that he has been to 29 Adams Morgan Days over the years and 

he is happy it will be reconstituted as an expression of our community and something we can 

embrace as our own. Kristen Barden, Executive Director of the Adams Morgan Partnership 

BID, said no street closures will be involved in the new event, which may look more like 

sidewalk sales.  She said anyone who wants to volunteer should contact Amy Bowman at the 

Black Squirrel.  

¶ Commissioner Huezo announced that another Kalorama clean-up would be held on Saturday 

July 11 from 10 am to noon.  He also thanked Claudia Barahona for her help in facilitating the 

new sidewalks and street sweeping in Kalorama Triangle.   

 

IV. Public Announcements / Comments  

¶ Benedicte Aubrun announced that she placed materials in the back about the Anacostia 

Watershed including information about a water trail, concerts on the waterfront, and plans to 

make the Anacostia River swimmable.  

¶ Steve Harloe of the development team for the Adams Morgan Historic Hotel announced that 

the general contractor for the project would be hosting an event at Maryôs Center on Monday, 

July 13 starting at 6:30 pm for job seekers looking for construction jobs at the hotel and 

throughout DC.  He said the event would be held jointly with the Department of Employment 

Services DOES. Commissioner Huezo asked what kind of outreach had been done for the 

event. Commissioner Guthrie suggested placing a notice on the Adams Morgan listserv.  

¶ Kristen Barden, Executive Director of the Adams Morgan Partnership BID, said the outdoor 

movies series and the summer concert series are now finished for this summer and she 

thanked everyone for their support. She announced that porch fest will take place on 

Saturday, October 3, and they hope to have 12 residential porches hosting acoustic music for 

that event.  Finally she announced that Bicycle Space would soon be having its grand 

opening on 18
th
 street.    

  
V. Scheduled Business  

 

a. Public Services and the Environment 

i. Update on Marie Reed modernization 

Chair Simpson announced that the Commission was originally scheduled to weigh in on whether 

to advocate for Marie Reed modernization options A or B or some version of those two, but the 



Commissioners were subsequently informed by the project architects and the Department of 

General Services that the cost estimates for option B were far in excess for what has been 

budgeted by the District Council and that Option B is therefore no longer a possibility for the 

modernization. Chair Simpson explained that there is approximately $62 million available for the 

project but the Option B estimate is close to $100 million.  He said that community comments on 

the options have been gathered through survey monkey that can be accessed on the ANC 1C 

website and that this will remain up to collect more comments. Commissioner Huezo noted that 

over 100 comments have already been submitted.   

 

Commissioner Buffa said he was dismayed that architects could be off by 50% in their cost 

estimates. He said that many members of the public had gotten behind an option that they now 

learn is not feasible, adding that when a nonviable plan is submitted it is not a real option. He 

urged the public to let the school board and architects know that they need to give us real 

options. Commissioner Gambrell suggested asking for more information about how the cost 

estimates were arrived at.  

 

Members of the public commented on financial looseness of some DC government agencies.  

Chair Simpson noted that comments made on the survey monkey will go to the appropriated DC 

agencies.  

 

A member of the public noted that there are positive aspects of option A. 

 

Another member of the public asked if there was separate funding for the pool through the 

Department of Parks and Recreation. Chair Simpson said it is disappointing, but the DPR 

allocation for interior recreation facilities is only $6 million and which may not go very far in light of 

the high cost per square foot estimates that have now been provided.  He said that it is enough to 

renovate the existing pool, but not enough for a build-out of a new pool which would cost $16 

million.  

 

A member of the public asked if there were detectable trends in survey comments thus far. 

Commissioner Huezo answered that many of the comments were about the pool only, but only 

the first round of comments have been posted so far.  Chair Simpson and Commissioner Buffa 

gave examples of the types of comments that have been registered and said that they can be 

viewed on the ANC 1C website.  

 

Another member of the public said the square foot cost estimates donôt seem accurate. 

Commissioner Gambrell said he will be raising some basic questions about this with the 

architects.  

 

A member of the public noted that if the pool were to have Olympic-length lanes it would get more 

crowded since more swimmers would come to use the pool.  

 

Another member of public asked how they can beat the drum to get more funding.  Chair 

Simpson suggested contacting our Councilmember and making comments on the survey 

monkey. Commissioner Buffa suggested also reaching out to the principal and school board 

members.  

 

Commissioner Seiwell said member of the public can email their comments to her if they donôt 

want to use the survey monkey.  

 



Claudia Barahona, of Councilmember Nadeauôs office, said that Tania Jackson is the best person 

in their office to contact with comments.   

 

   b. Planning, Zoning, and Transportation 

i. Neighborsô appeal of 1828 Ontario Place NW Parking 

Commissioner Mossi moved a resolution to join an appeal by neighbors to the Board of Zoning 

Adjustment of DCRAôs decision to grant a parking credit in connection with the development of 

the rowhouse at 1828 Ontario Place NW.  Commissioner Reynolds seconded the motion.  

Commissioner Mossi explained that the rowhouse was a single family home purchased by 

developers who have a permit to convert it into a 4-unit building with two parking spots. She said 

that DC regulations are very specific about parking spots and that based on measurements at this 

property there is insufficient space for two spots, even if one of the spots is substandard.   

 

Commissioner Buffa said he supports Commissioner Mossiôs resolution because there has been 

continued abuse by developers all across our ANC.  Commissioner Gambrell  said that the 

zoning administrator is on record by email message saying that he supports the regulations on 

the size of parking spots and that any waiver should go to the Board of Zoning Adjustment. 

Commissioner Mossi said it is important to set precedent in this area especially since this 

particular developer is developing other properties in the area. She said the point is to get them to 

follow the rules.  

 

Toby Foyeh, a neighbor, said he spoke with the developer about his plans, but that the developer 

has varied from what he stated he would be doing. Mr. Foyeh expressed concern that other 

single family homes in the neighborhood will end up as multi-unit buildings and the area will lose 

families.  

 

A neighbor who lives across the street from the proposed development said he supports 

Commissioner Mossiôs resolution and hopes it will set a precedent for developers to follow rules 

that were set up for good reason. He thanked the Commissioners for taking this up.   

 

The Commissioners voted 8 to 0 to pass the resolution (Commissioners Mossi and Reynolds had 

arrived).  

 

  

ANC1C BZA Appeal of Decision Regarding Parking Requirements for 1828 Ontario 

Place NW  

 

 

Whereas, ANC1C and current residents have notified all relevant District agencies, 

including the Department for Consumer and Regulatory Affairs, through the Resolution in 

Support of Moratorium on Major Additions to Row Dwellings in Adams Morgan, ANC 1C 

adopted on March 4, 2015 and the ANC1C Resolution on Parking dated May 6, 2015 that 

all new conversions must comply with current zoning regulations, including parking 

requirements. 

 

Whereas, upon DC Zoning Administrator went on the record in an April 2, 2015 email 

stating that a conversion to a four-unit dwelling must first demonstrate the presence of 

two 9ô x 19ô regulation parking spaces or BZA relief from this requirement and that, 

absent such, DCRA cannot approve a permit. 

 



Whereas, the width of 1828 Ontario Place NW is 16.8ô and 

(a) the R5-B zone the building code requires a width of 18ô to allow two legal 

parking spaces on any plot, 

(b) for a second substandard parking space 8ô are required, for a total of 17 feet, 

(c) in order to build four units on a plot two legal parking spaces must be 

provided. 

 

Whereas, the DC Zoning Administrator subsequently approved on May 13, 2015 a permit 

approving two parking spaces for 1828 Ontario Place NW. 

 

Whereas, the neighbors of Ontario Place NW believe that this decision is flawed and that 

the developer has failed to meet the parking requirements for conversion to a four-unit 

building as required per DCMR Title 11. 

 

Therefore, ANC1C joins with neighbors of Ontario Place NW to file and support their 

Board of Zoning Adjustments appeal for the development on 1828 Ontario Place NW. 

 

  

ii. Proposed development at Meridian International 

Commissioner Buffa introduced the development team from the Meridian Redevelopment project 

who presented an abridged version of their previous presentation to the Planning, Zoning, and 

Transportation Committee.   

 

Andrew Altman said they are continuing to meet with neighbors about concerns with scale, 

character, and materials of the building. He said they are trying to pick up the historic flavor of the 

neighborhood and have more symmetry with the mansions on the property. He and an architect 

pointed out some changes in the design including removal of a story so the building would not be 

higher than the Envoy; pushing back the balconies; and, changing the design of the windows and 

the entrance.  He added that they are still continuing to refine the designs.   

 

Members of public were then permitted to make comments.  

 

Carl Schmid, who spoke on behalf of the Beekman Place condominium association, said they 

remain concerned that the proposed plans are still incompatible with the neighborhood.  He 

asked members of his association who were present to raise their hands so the developers and 

Commissioners would know how many people were concerned enough to come to the meeting. 

Mr. Schmid said they started an online petition about the project directed to the Historic 

Preservation Review Board and in two days they had hundreds of people sign on. He added that 

the resolution passed by the PZT Committee reflects their concerns which are chiefly that the 

massing and scale of the revised designs are still incompatible with the neighborhood. He also 

suggested the Commissioners may want to add something to the resolution encouraging 

Councilmember Nadeau to take a position on this matter in support of the communityôs position.  

 

Greg Carter, Board President for 1661 Crescent Place condominium association, thanked the 

PZT Committee and the ANC for digging into this issue. He asked the shareholders of Crescent 

Place who were present to raise their hands.  He said the turn-out was large considering they 

have only 53 apartments in their building and how hard it is to find people in town in July. He 

thanked the development team for the time they have spent meeting with neighbors to explain 

changes in the design concept and said his shareholders now have good idea of what the 

redesign proposes, but he said they share the concerns that Carl Schmid identified regarding 



height, mass, appearance, and the lack of a central entrance.  He said there is a remarkable 

uniformity of opinion among their shareholders to unanimously oppose the plan that is being 

presented to the HPRB.   

 

Fran Johnson, a resident of the Envoy, said they rent and donôt have the power of an ownersô 

board, but said she supports the Beekman and Crescent Place positions. She asked whether the 

developers had met with the Envoy management. Andrew Altman said they are willing to go 

anywhere. Ms. Johnson said rentersô opinions should be considered, too.  

 

A member of the public said there are still people who are unaware of this issue and encouraged 

those present to use social media to publicize the development. She said the comments in 

response to her posting were visceral in their opposition. She urged the developers to create 

something that fits with the neighborhood and is beautiful.  

 

A member of the public asked if the developers had created a new problem by reducing the size 

of the motor court and therefore requiring more cars to park on the street. He asked whether 

fixing a visual issue created a safety problem.  Commissioner Buffa said he understood that just 

the entrance is smaller, not the size of the motor court itself. Andrew Altman confirmed that the 

size of the motor court in the redesign did not change.   

 

A member of the public said he sent a letter to ANC members to object to the campus site and to 

say that the building is too large and out of scope with the surroundings. He said the plan would 

double the size of this facility.  

 

Another member of the public thanked the PZT committee and the Commission for giving people 

an opportunity to comment in person and to submit written comments. He said he supported all 

the comments that were made and said he saw no change in the developersô plans. He agreed 

that there should be central entrance to the building, but does not think it should be on 16
th
 street. 

He noted that the HPRB staff report stressed the importance of maintaining the berm on 16
th
 

Street as it is.   

 

A resident of Park Tower condominiums said she strongly opposes the development of this 

building.  She mentioned a Change.org petition on the subject and asked whether inclusionary 

zoning rules apply. Chair Simpson confirmed that the developers would be required to follow DC 

inclusionary zoning regulations.   

 

A resident of Crescent Place said that watching the presentation made him realize that the 

development team does not understand the neighborsô objections.  He referenced the HPRB 

report and said the developers need to honor the setbacks to historic buildings. He said that 

pushing back on the Belmont side of the building just adds more to the Crescent Place side.  He 

added that no one can improve on one of the best neoclassical parks in the country.  

 

A member of the Park Tower board said they have already shared with the Commissioners their 

support for the proposed ANC resolution opposing the design.  

 

Commissioner Huezo asked when the top floor was dropped from the plans. Commissioner Buffa 

said there have been three versions of these plans, but there have been no changes since the 

last PZT meeting.  

 



Chair Simpson said the Commissioners have received many emails on this matter.  He said he is 

not seeing any fundamental changes in the redesign and believes an impasse has been reached 

over the scale of the project.  He said he would join the recommendation of the PZT Committee, 

but alerted concerned neighbors that even though they have the ANCôs support, the ANC has 

very little power. He said he appreciates the neighbors seeking the help of the ANC, but there is a 

lot more they need to do themselves, including attending in person the HPRB meeting on 

Thursday, July 23.  He said the HPRB disrespected the views of the ANC and of the concerned 

neighbors at their March meeting and passed a very weak resolution. He said he was impressed 

that so many neighbors showed up to this meeting, but urged them to also attend the HPRB 

meeting in person or else they will be ignored. He said you need 100 people there being polite 

but angry that the HPRB is not listening.  

 

Commissioner Huezo agreed with Chair Simpson and asked for a show of hands of how many 

had written to the ANC on this issue. He thanked them for writing and said this is an issue we 

have bonded over as a community and that he would be supporting the proposed PZT resolution.   

 

A member of public asked whether writing letters to the HPRB makes a difference.  

Commissioner Guthrie said he is under the impression that the Board does read written 

comments submitted by the public, but noted they should be submitted by the Thursday before 

the Board meets. He said the Board needs to decide whether the project meets the ñnot 

incompatible testò so suggested commenters should make clear what their view is on that point 

using their own words.  

 

Chair Simpson provided the email addresses of the Historic Preservation office: 

Historic.preservation@dc.gov  and the staff who prepared the last report:  Steve.callcott@dc.gov 

and kim.williams@dc.gov. Commissioner Buffa they are listed as staff on the HPRB website.  

 

A member of the public asked about the impact of the ANC showing up at the meeting.  Chair 

Simpson said the Board actually cares far more about hearing from the neighbors.   

 

Commissioner Seiwell noted that one neighbor emailed photos of the neighborhood, which she 

suggested would be a good way to express comments to the HPRB.   

 

Denis James noted that Kim Williams is the staffer who made the Meridian Hill historic district 

come into being. He suggested that she may be the key person to persuade to have a more 

flexible point of view about this matter.  

 

A member of the public said of the approximately 35 people who were at the last meeting, about 

32 were against the project. He suggested everyone going to their buildings to ask people to take 

time off and go to the HPRB meeting on July 23.   

 

Another member of public suggested getting comments in before the staff prepares its 

recommendation.  

 

Commissioner Buffa moved that ANC 1C adopt the PZT Committeeôs recommendation that the 

Commission oppose revised plans for the proposed development at Meridian International.  

Commissioner Guthrie seconded the motion.  Commissioner Buffa said that while the developers 

have made an effort to hear from the community, they havenôt actually heard them.  He said the 

developers are not meeting historic preservation standards and noted that the National Park 

Service has commented that the proposed building is not compatible with Meridian Hill Park. He 

mailto:Historic.preservation@dc.gov
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highlighted the areas that ANC 1C is asking the HPRB to address including: height, scale and 

massing, materials, and a central entrance to the building. He noted that the height and scale 

have not been reduced since the March design adding that the White-Meyer, not the Envoy, is a 

fair height reference. He said he believes a developer can do better with this site, even by 

building a 7 story building instead of a 9 story building.    

 

Chair Simpson offered a friendly amendment to state that Commissioner Buffa is authorized to 

represent ANC 1C in this matter.  There was no objection to the amendment, so it was adopted.  

The Commission then passed the resolution as amended by a unanimous vote of 8 to 0.  

 

(text of resolution follows) 



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 



iii. Proposed development at 2434 16th Street NW 

Commissioner Buffa introduced developer Sekou Mapp who presented plans to add 2 floors to an 

existing 3 floor building at 2434 16
th
 Street, NW.  Mr. Mapp explained that they propose a 

condominium building that will be below the height of neighboring properties and that the two 

additional floors will be recessed.  He noted that the existing building is in bad shape and that 

they will match the existing building materials as closely as they can, but it will be impossible to 

match the brick exactly. Mr. Mapp also said that the Historic Preservation Office asked them to 

present two schemes for the Historic Preservation Review Board and that they are scheduled for 

the July 30 HPRB meeting.  

 

A member of public asked if he had thought about a green roof for the building.  Mr. Mapp said 

they hadnôt, but they could consider it.  

 

A resident from Park Tower expressed some concern about whether the additional floors would 

cause anyone on the other side to lose their view and thus have a reduced resale value. She also 

asked how the building was losing a unit even though floors are being added.  Mr. Mapp replied 

that the units will be larger, including 3 bedroom units on the top floors.   

 

A member of the Park Tower board said they have submitted comments on this project and are 

pleased with the way the developer is responding.  

 

Commissioner Mossi asked what year the existing building was built.  Mr. Mapp answered that it 

was built in the 1930s and is considered a contributing building to the Meridian Hill Historic 

District.   

 

Another Park Tower resident asked whether the building was going from tenant-owned to condo. 

The resident added that it is one of the ugliest buildings in the area, so he is happy someone is 

doing something with it and said he strongly supports making the neighborhood look better.  He 

asked if the height in the second concept design is the same or higher than in the first.  Mr. Mapp 

answered that the height is the same for both designs, but in the second design the additional 

floors are not set back as far so it looks higher.  The resident also asked whether it would be 

possible to switch the sides where the trash will be taken out. Mr. Mapp said they are looking at 

the possibilities.  

 

A resident from Park Tower asked about the impact on families. She said the existing building is 

an eyesore, but there are an excessive number of luxury buildings going up and not enough 

affordable units. She said it is disappointing that a tenant-owned building is being lost.    

 

Commissioner Gambrell expressed concern about the way the upper floor looks on one side. He 

said it is important to keep symmetry and it looks like the top floor windows arenôt in sync with the 

other windows.   

 

Commissioner Huezo thanked the Park Tower resident for her comment and agreed that a lot of 

attention is focused on the buildings in our community, which are jewels, but sometimes we forget 

about the human parts of the community that we are losing who are also jewels.   

 

Commissioner Buffa made a motion to consider the resolution recommended by the PZT 

Committee that the Commission acknowledge the development at 2434 16th Street NW as an 

overall positive proposal, but seek certain revisions to better to ensure that the historic facade of 

the Henderson House is protected. Commissioner Gambrell seconded the motion. Commissioner 



Buffa noted his concerns with the second scheme because it has less of an offset.  Mr. Mapp 

agreed with those concerns.  

 

Commissioner Reynolds offered an amendment stating that ANC 1C opposes option B as not 

compatible with the historic district and finds that option A better comports with the historic 

district. Commissioner Buffa seconded the amendment that was adopted by a vote of 8 to 0.  

 

The Commissioners then voted 8 to 0 to pass the resolution as amended.    

 

(text of resolution follows on next page) 



 

 



 

 

iv. Bul application for a sidewalk cafe in public space 

Kristen Barden, of the Adams Morgan BID, relayed a message from the owner of Bul that the 

hearing for his sidewalk café application is not until August 29 and that he can be present for the 

ANC meeting on August 5 to ask for support for his application.  Chair Simpson confirmed that a 

DDOT email on the matter says the hearing is August 17.  Commissioner Buffa requested that 

this be added to the PZT agenda for July 22.  

 

 

v. DDOTôs Proposed Sign Regulations 

Commissioner Gambrell gave a brief overview of the cityôs proposed regulations on outdoor signs 

and exterior advertising.  He reported that the PZT Committee heard from Alice Kelly of the 

District Department of Transportation at the last meeting and acknowledged that the Committee 

received help from Larry Hargrove regarding the applicable law. Commissioner Gambrell said the 

Commissioners are concerned with the proposed provisions that would grant the Mayor authority 

to designate areas where electronic outdoor advertising would be permitted. He said one reason 

for concern is that Adams Morgan would be at risk for being one of the designated areas.   

  

Commissioner Huezo thanked Larry Hargrove for his work on the issue.  Commissioner Huezo 

then explained that because of the agency he works for, he would have to abstain from voting on 

this issue.  

 

Commissioner Gambrell moved to adopt the resolution opposing regulations proposed by DDOT 

for digital billboards, wall-screen billboards, rooftop signs, and the placement of commercial signs 

in public space. Commissioner Reynolds seconded the motion.   

 

Commissioner Buffa suggested amending the resolution to add a clause urging the Mayor and 

the DC Council to reject granting authority to the Mayor to label an area as a Designated 

Entertainment Area without affirmative action of the DC City Council. The amendment was 

adopted without objection.  

 

Commissioner Gambrell moved to amend the resolution to add ñWhereas, electronic signage has 

been associated with health, environmental, and safety risks;ò The amendment was adopted 

without objection.  

 

Commissioner Buffa offered a clarifying amendment to add ñU.S.ò before the words ñSupreme 

Courtò for clarity.  The amendment was adopted without objection.  

 

Commissioner Buffa offered a clarifying amendment stating that ANC 1C urges the Mayor and 

the DC City Council to ensure that health preservation regulations supersede signage 

regulations.  The amendment was adopted without opposition.  

 



Commissioners then voted to pass the resolution as amended by a vote 7 to 0 to 1 

(Commissioner Huezo abstaining.) 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 

vi. Proposed consolidated valet parking 

Chair Simpson moved to adopt a resolution concerning a pilot program for consolidated valet 

parking service for Adams Morgan restaurants at three locations in the commercial corridor along 

18th Street NW and Columbia Road NW.  Commissioner Guthrie seconded the motion. Chair 

Simpson explained that there have been issues in the past with valet parking in Adams Morgan 


